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1. Bulletin type 

Mandatory - the revised (2017 editions) of The International Air Transport Association (IATA) and the 
European Agreement concerning the International Carriage of Dangerous Goods by Road (ADR), have 
introduced new lithium battery Guidance documentation and specific labels. This effects the 
following Trio Motion, Motion Coordinators which contain Lithium Batteries, P860 (MC464), P170 
(MC224), P760 (PC-MCAT).  

2. Requirements 

The Trio Motion supplied products detailed above are classified as equipment containing lithium 
batteries to UN3091- PI 970(section II), and therefore the following applies; 

 If there are 2 or fewer of the above Coordinators per consignment, then the following description 
applies “Lithium ion batteries in compliance with Section II of PI970”, and must be endorsed on 
the packaging but no label is required.   

 However when 3 or more of the above Coordinators are contained within a consignment, then the 
label shown below must be applied to the outer packaging. The guidance stipulates that the label 
size should be 120mm wide by 110mm high, however if this is too large for the package then a 
label 105mm by 74mm can be used.  
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 The application of the label detailed above removes the need to attach MSDS to the           
packaging. 

 Reverse logistics, when the above mentioned products are returned for repair then the               
supportive documentation and packages must comply with the above labelling requirements. 

 

More detailed information is contained within the guidance document shown below.  

 

 

Note: the telephone number 

quoted on the label must be 

your phone number, not the 

Trio Motion UK  number 

shown here.  


